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St Albans and Welwyn Circuit, Beds, Essex and Herts District

Minister:  Rev’d Andrew Prout | 16 Gainsborough Avenue, St Albans, Herts AL1 4NL | 01727 851834

Church Council Secretary: Chris Kitchin | chris.kitchin@tiscali.co.uk | 01707 332 470
Minutes of the Annual General Church Meeting held on Sunday 22 May 2016
at Hatfield Road Methodist Church 
	
	
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Opening Devotions
The Rev’d Andrew Prout welcomed everyone to the meeting and opened with devotions.


	

	2
	Attendance record and Apologies

See Appendix One.


	

	3
	Minutes of last Annual General Church Meeting

The minutes of the annual general church meeting held on 17 May 2015 were approved and signed as a correct record. 

	

	4
	Remembrance of members who had passed away since the last annual general church meeting

Three church members (John Huxstep, Louis Scott, Renee Smith) and Muriel Fye who had all passed away since the last annual general church meeting were remembered in prayer.

Cliff and Hilary Moore were remembered following the recent death of Cliff's mother, Diamond as well as Steph Thorpe who continues with her lengthy hospital treatment.

	

	5
	Appointments

Church Stewards
Tony Moody had served as a church steward for the last three years and decided not to stand 

for re-election. He was warmly thanked for his contribution to the life of the church.

In accordance with Standing Order 632 of The Methodist Church the following were 
unanimously re-appointed as church stewards for the year beginning 1 July 2016:

Val Parker (Senior Steward), Paul Duxbury, Marion Eaton, Freda Gray, George Selvarajan. 

Denise Willingham was also elected a church steward for the year beginning 1 July 2016.

Representatives to the Church Council


Peggy Liffen was standing down from the Church Council and was thanked for her contribution over many years. 
In accordance with Standing Order 623 of the Methodist Church the following were unanimously re-elected as representatives to the Church Council: Caroline Tough (2012) and Ros Hancock (2015). 

In accordance with Standing Order 607 (4) of the Methodist Church the following having each served on the Church Council for six years were re-elected to the Church Council for a further year by over a 75% majority of those present and voting on a ballot in accordance with Standing Order. 

Helen Jeffery (2005), Chris Hancock (2009), Eric Bridgstock (2010), Lesley Saunders (2010).
In addition, John Scott, Caroline Amoss and Angela Andrews were also nominated in the meeting and duly elected for one year.

	

	6
	Annual Report 2014/2015

The Annual Report 2015/2015 had been circulated and Andrew highlighted the steps taken since the 2015 Church Away Weekend to develop the Mission Possible suggestions. Five groups were being formed with a church steward in each group and an initial membership as follows:

Group 1: Development of the Main Entrance and Foyer (Eric Bridgstock, Chris Hancock)

Group 2: Review of the external grounds and Appearance (Colin Branch, Philip Eaton, Roy Vivian, Val Parker)

Group 3: Major internal works and Modernisation (Eric Bridgstock, Chris Kitchin, Val Parker, Freda Gray)

Group 4: Social, Events and Outreach (Jan Kitchin, Joanna Rose, Pip Davies)

Group 5: Feasibility Study re Holiday School Dinners (Marion Eaton).

Other people were encouraged to join a group, especially those who had more recently become involved in the life of the church as they could offer fresh perspectives. It would be important to share emerging ideas with the church and ensure that the thinking became compatible between the groups.

Sue Edwards had indicated that she would not be continuing as the leader of the Babies and Toddlers Group and discussions were continuing about the replacement arrangements. Sue was thanked for the significant contribution she had made to this group which was regularly attended weekly by about 50 parents, carers and nannies.

Lianne Weidmann was also thanked for her development of the Sunday Club which she has continued even through the duration of her recent treatment. 

Reference was made to the financial situation and Philip Eaton as Church Treasurer explained that whilst the church was cash rich, its expenditure in the previous seven months had exceeded income. He asked what type of information members would find useful. Some suggestions included income per week/member, need for a budget, cost per month and the use of legacies in a creative way to develop mission. 

It was noted that, as the church was a charity, it needed to follow guidelines provided by The Methodist Church and the Charity Commission. Work was being done to ensure that correct procedures were followed and useful information provided to the Church Council.

The church selects charities each one to two years to receive donations and £4,500 has been raised and will be shared between the three current charities. Suggestions for new charities for a two year period starting in September 2016 would shortly be invited.

The Mission Action Group had fallen into abeyance and encouragement was given to revitalise the group to focus on the mission activities of the world-wide church.


	

	7
	Rev Nina Johnson

The Rev Nina Johnson has had pastoral charge of Birchwood and Oxlease churches in Hatfield, Journey Light as well as oversight of the De-Havilland Project. In the ordination vows of ministers there is an understanding that they will serve wherever the church needs them. The Methodist Conference from time to time may arrange for ministers to move at an earlier date than was expected to another appointment where it was deemed the need was greater.

The South Bedfordshire Circuit has such a need and Nina will be moving in January 2017 to work in that circuit. The consequence was that the St Albans and Welwyn Circuit would be without a minister for at least 5 months and possibly much longer. Discussions were continuing about immediate pastoral oversight and the longer term future of staffing in the circuit.

	

	8
	The wider church 

Saturday 25 June 2016: Churches Together in St Albans, Sports Day, Westminster Lodge

Saturday 2 July 2016: OneSound Music Workshop and Recruitment event
Sunday 17 July 2016: Confirmation Service at Hatfield Road
Saturday 23 July 2016: OneSound concert, St Paul's Church.

	

	9
	Any other business
It was reported that the large tree in the front of the church grounds was to be removed as it was dying. In addition, a survey of the premises was to be undertaken to check whether asbestos was present. This was unlikely but the survey was a requirement of Methodist Insurance.

	


Appendix One

	Present
	
	
	

	The Rev’d Andrew Prout *
	Paul Duxbury

	Gerry Livesey
	Lesley Saunders

	Chris Kitchin **
	Victoria Duxbury
	Margaret Livesey
	Diana van de Merwe

	Caroline Amoss
	Marion Eaton

	Johanna Mason
	Peter Wallace

	David Amoss
	Philip Eaton
	Carolyn Moody
	Ruth Wallace


	Val Amoss
	Christine Ford
	Tony Moody
	Denise Willingham

	Angela Andrews
	Mary Gotts
	Cliff Moore
	Y E Winter

	Eric Bridgstock
	Freda Gray
	Hilary Moore
	Napoleon Yorke-Andrews

	Geoff Burdett
	Chris Hancock

	Val Parker
	

	Betty Burdett
	Ros Hancock
	Joanna Rose
	

	Tomas Crvcek
	Muriel Ison
	Colin Rowe
	

	Alan Davey
	Helen Jeffery
	Mary Rowe (Groves)
	

	Sue Davey
	Jan Kitchin
	Evangeline Selvarajan
	

	Pip Davies
	Glyn Lewis
	George Selvarajan

	

	Susan Devi
	Peggy Liffen
	John Scott
	

	
	
	
	

	Apologies

	Richard Cheffers
	Lesley Kurley
	Chris Tough
	

	Graham Danbury
	Phyllis Rogers
	Jackie Vivian
	=

	Sue Danbury
	Graham Smith
	Roy Vivian
	

	Sheila Fowler
	Caroline Tough
	Gina Woodhead
	



*    Minister & Chairman


**  Church Council Secretary
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